Town of Newington, NH
Board of Selectmen Meeting Minutes

Thursday, October 14th, 2021 Town Hall

Present: Chair, Ted Connors, Mike Marconi, Selectman, Bob Blonigen, Selectman, Ann
Hyland Hebert, Board of Fire Engineers and Martha Roy, Town Administrator.

T. Connors called the meeting to order at 10:05pm followed by the Pledge of Allegiance.

Conservation Commission Appointment:
The Town has received two requests to be appointed to the Conservation Commission;
Jim Weiner and Laura Rogers.

T. Connors said that he does not believe residents should serve on more than one land
use board at a time. Jim Weiner serves on the Planning Board. A. Hebert said that NH
RSA 673:7 allows a resident to serve on more than one land use board.

B. Blonigen moved to appoint Jim Weiner to the Conservation Commission. T.
Connors seconded the motion for discussion purposes. T. Connors called for a vote.
T. Connors-No, M. Marconi-No, B. Blonigen-Yes. The motion does not pass.

M. Marconi moved to appoint Laura Rogers to the Conservation Commission. B.
Blonigen seconded the motion with all in favor.

EP Newington Abatement Lawsuit Settlement: M Roy informed the Board that she is
waiting for the original settlement document to arrive for the Board to vote on and sign.
All three board members stated that they were in favor of the terms that had been
arrived at and they would all be signing the settlement. This will be place on the
Monday, Oct. 18th agenda.

Adjournment: M. Marconi moved to adjourn at 10:08am. B. Blonigen seconded the
motion. All were in favor.

Respectfully Submitted,

Martha S. Roy, Town Administrator



